
Naunton Flood Group Report  15th May 2023  

 

The River clearing has been very well maintained again this year ,with our annual event in October 2023 

and well supported by our villagers. The river has been flowing very well and some low trees and 

branches have been cut back to reduce risks in the future. 

 

We had a meeting in March this year in the village with Debbie Campbell of the Cotswold River Trust and 

the trust aim is to protect and improve the streams and rivers comprising the Thames tributaries located 

within the Cotswold Area of National Beauty. 

 

We have had some work done last year to reduce the blocked drains down Summer Hill and Grange Hill, 

but more is still to be done . 

 

The Windrush going through the Village is still very clean and the Riverfly Partnership is monitoring the 

quality monthly, so we can identify any major changes . 

 

Keith Russell 

 

  

 


